
WELL Bucket                                                                                                                                                   1 

 

Volume 8 – Issue 5 

Willits Economic Localization 

The WELL Bucket 

September / October 2013 

Schedule of Events 
 

September & October 
 

September 5, 7 pm 
Now & Then Films - ”A Layman's 
Guide to Jury Nullification” - see page 8 
 

September 7 & 8 
Kinetic Carnivale - see page 4 
 

September 21, 10 am to noon  
Brief tour of Ecology Action 
Research Garden 
 

September 21, 4 pm 
Annual “Farm to Table” Community 
Harvest Dinner - see page 4. 
 

September 22 
Brookside School farm work party - 
see page 5 
 

September 22, 4 pm 
Town Hall Meeting - see page 1. 
 

September 23, 6:30 pm 
WELL CC Meeting 
WAG building, 221 S. Lenore Ave. 

 

September 26, 7 pm 
Now & Then Films - ”Fall and Winter” 
- see page 8 
 

October 6, 4 pm 
Local Investing - What’s 
Happening? - see page 3 
 

October 17, 7 pm 
Now & Then Films - ”Gasland, Part 2” 
- see page 8 
 

October 19 & 20 
Community Rights Training with 
Paul Cienfuegos - see page 3 
 

October 21, 6:30 pm 
WELL CC Meeting 
WAG building, 221 S. Lenore Ave. 
 

Ongoing Events 

 

Every Thursday 3 - 6 pm  
Farmers Market at City Park thru Oct 

Sponsored by WELL 

 

Invest in Main Street, not Wall Street 

Local Investing - What’s 
Happening? Forum & Update 

Sunday, October 6 at 4 pm 

at Little Lake Grange 

See page 3 for more info 

Town Hall Meeting 
On:  ‘Community Revitalization’ 
Sunday, September 22 at 4 pm 

at Willits City Council Chambers 
For all the 95490+ area  

 
Presenters: 

Adrienne Moore, Willits City Manager 
Alan Falleri, former City Planner 
 
Public discussion moderated by: 

Carlin Diamond    
 

Upcoming Town Hall Meetings 
● Sunday November 17, 2013 
● Sunday January 19, 2014 
● Sunday March 16, 2014 
● Sunday May 18, 2014 

 
More INFO: Carlin: 459-4850 
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Although construction has proceeded at a rapid rate 
this summer, there are still viable opportunities to affect 
the outcome of the Caltrans freeway bypass project. 

 On July 9th, citizen representatives met with Cal-
trans Director Malcolm Dougherty in Sacramento, pre-
senting detailed data showing that a two-lane bypass 
was adequate to handle projected traffic and, more im-
portantly, that Caltrans had consistently misled officials 
and agencies in claiming the 
Federal Highway Administra-
tion required a 4-lane free-
way. Dougherty did 
acknowledge that the FHWA 
claim was “not the right 
choice of word” but dis-
missed the data as 
“insignificant.”  Not surpris-
ingly, Caltrans is intransigent 
in supporting its planned pro-
ject.  

In early Spring the con-
tractors (the DeSilva Gates & 
Flat Iron Joint Venture, or 
JV) began using City streets 
for hauling, in conflict with the City-Caltrans Relinquish-
ment Agreement that requires prior approval for such 
use (and the EIR that stated only haul roads would be 
used). For many months the JV was granted “grace” for 
continued use of City streets while an Ad Hoc Commit-
tee negotiated. Then the City Council on Aug. 14th ap-
proved in concept terms offered by the JV, allowing use 
of five City streets, with the JV repaving a .4 mile seg-
ment of E. Hill Road (from Baechtel to City limits) and 
paying a $20,000 use fee. The written legal agreement 
is up for final Council action in September.  

Meanwhile, City staff issued a permit allowing the 
contractor to completely close off E. Hill Road from 7am 
to 7pm daily for up to two months. This has caused ex-
treme inconvenience to more than 1,000 residents of the 
eastern valley and hills, as well as aggravating traffic 
congestion in town.  

The contractors’ need for large amounts of water (for 
dust control, compaction, and cement) has also been 
controversial. It appears some water has come from pri-
vate wells in the valley, and the City has also provided 
treated waste water.  

An unexpected issue arose when the contractor be-
gan trucking fill to the northern interchange area from 
the old mill site about two miles north of town. The 
County had issued a quick permit to the mill owner 

(Mendocino Forest Products) to “improve” its property by 
excavating 884,000 cubic yards of fill. After a lawsuit 
was filed, County staff rescinded that improper permit. 
Contractors are instead now trucking fill through town at 
night from the southern excavation to the northern fill 
site.  

A significant new wrinkle is the notice of non-
compliance issued by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
(ACE) to Caltrans on Aug. 16th. ACE, mandated to as-
sure no net loss of wetlands, gave a permit for the by-
pass based on stringent conditions, including an expen-
sive, untried mitigation plan to compensate for paving 
over 80 acres of wetlands. Among other concerns, ACE 
is questioning the impact of the 55,000 wick-drains in the 

40-acre northern interchange 
wetland area. To date no 
analysis has been provided. 
     Most recently, I brought to 
Willits City Council on Aug. 
28th a draft letter to the Gov-
ernor in support of a compro-
mise. The letter asked the 
Governor to explore with 
Caltrans the option of scaling 
back the 40-acre northern 
interchange to a simple two-
lane highway connection 
(less than 10 acres), poten-
tially saving money, time, 
wetlands, traffic disruption, 

minimizing flood and hydrologic risks, and reducing 
greenhouse gas emissions, while allowing work to pro-
ceed expeditiously on the 2-lane bypass as planned. 

Despite a packed house with about 20 speakers 
supporting the idea, the Council failed to take action by a 
2-2 tie vote. (Holly Madrigal and I voted yes; Larry 
Stranske and Ron Orenstein against. Bruce Burton was 
absent, but would likely have recused himself due to a 
conflict of interest.)   

The Brooktrails Board is still considering a follow-up 
letter, possibly raising concerns not addressed in their 
previous support for the bypass. They will likely take ac-
tion at their meeting of Sept. 10th.  

The Federal lawsuit on the bypass is still pending, 
with the judge expected to issue a ruling by Sept. 21st. 
There are also legal cases pending at the County on 
protestors who committed civil disobedience. 

Finally, good news: This year’s construction sea-
son is scheduled to end on Oct. 15th. Starting Oct. 1st, 
contractors will be “buttoning down” the project (erosion 
control, storage of supplies, etc.) for the winter. 

                                                           — Madge Strong 
 

Save Our Little Lake Valley meets every Friday at 5 pm 
at the Little Lake Grange, 291 School Street 

 

www.savelittlelakevalley.org  

Latest News: 

Caltrans Bypass 

The 40-acre northern interchange design.  

http://www.savelittlelakevalley.org/
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Invest in Main Street, Not Wall Street  
 

Local Investing - What’s Happening? 
Forum & Update 

 

Sunday, October 6 at 4 pm at Little Lake Grange 
 

Following up on the series of forums held in 2012, WELL continues to pursue ways to 
promote local enterprises and offer opportunities for local investing.  The tentative format 
for this event will be four brief presentations followed by “elevator speeches” from new or growing local 
enterprises, such as CSAs, co-ops, industrial spaces, builders and makers, food services, etc.  

The four guest presenters will be: 

● John Kuhry or Richard Cooper of EDFC (Economic & Development Finance Corporation), speaking 
about (a) a potential meat processing plant, (b) the Mendocino Broadband Alliance, and (c) bio-char 
proposals in the County. 

● Lynn Kennelly or Ron Moorhead of Willits Chamber of Commerce, discussing their Local First 
campaign and revitalization ideas. 

● A representative of Wowser Academy talking about their “maker space” plans and progress. 

● A representative from WELL speaking about our Pay It Forward fund. 

The “elevator speeches” (about 3 minutes each) offer an opportunity for any upcoming or expanding 
local enterprise to let us know their plans and dreams. There were over a dozen such presenters at last 
year’s Business Fair, and we hope to hear progress reports from some of them as well as new ideas and 
businesses coming forward. Some of these may become candidates for funding from WELL’s Pay It Forward 
revolving loan fund. In other cases, this venue can serve to introduce private investors (or prospective 
employees and customers) to enterprises in which they are interested. 

By Peter Norris 

Can we protect wildlife and our environment 
if we continue to view them as property? 

 

WELL, SOLLV, and the Little Lake Grange co-sponsored a Friday night talk with 
Paul Cienfuegos on July 1st of this year. Many who attended realized that the creation of Community Rights 
Ordinance is a real game changer. Therefore, we are pleased to welcome Paul Cienfuegos back to Willits 
for a weekend workshop on October the 19th and 20th. Paul has worked closely with the Community 
Environmental Legal Defense Fund www.celdf.org and Paul’s informative website can be found at 
www.paulcienfuegos.com.  

Basically, what the Community Rights Ordinance does is assist people, grass root activists, elected 
representatives, and government officials to adopt new laws that change the status of natural communities 
and ecosystems from being regarded as property under the law to being recognized as rights-bearing 
entities.  

The CELDF works with communities across the country facing a range of threats - from the privatization 
of their water by corporations, to factory farms, to the land application of sewage sludge, coal and uranium 
mining, corporate land "development", toxic trespass and fracking. 

Communities are recognizing that these seemingly "single" issue threats share something in common – 
and that the community doesn't have the legal authority to say "No.” The existing 
regulatory system of law ensures that people cannot govern their communities and act 

Continued on page 4 

Paul Cienfuegos 

returns for a weekend 

Community Rights Training 

 October 19 & 20 



WELL Bucket                                                                                                                                                   4 

 

Annual Willits Community Harvest Dinner 
Saturday, September 21 - 6 pm to midnight 

Little Lake Grange, 291 School Street 
 

Farm to Table Dinner featuring Local garden-fresh foods will be followed 
by music, dancing, inspirational words and a pie auction! 

 

The event is a fundraiser for Save Our Little Lake Valley and the Willits Grange. 

Dinner and Dance $25 
 

Bring a dish from your garden 
and get a reduced entry ticket!  

 

Dance only  $15; Children $10 

Advance Tickets on sale at Good Stamps.  
Warning: This dinner sells out every year. 
For info or to volunteer, call 459-6362 

www.savelittlelakevalley.org  

as stewards of the environment, while guaranteeing 
the legal preference for corporate resource extraction 
and waste dumping in our communities. Community 
Rights Ordinance gives us the legal authority to say, 
"No". 

These ordinances have stopped an oil company 
from fracking in Pennsylvania. This clearly speaks to 
the power of Community Rights Ordinances. There 
have been over 150 of these ordinances created 
across the country so far. Let us be one of the next to 
create our own ordinance. 

Here is an archive of Ordinances: http://celdf.org/
ordinance-archive?preview=1&cache=0 

The link http://celdf.org/-1-27 takes you to FAQs 
regarding the Rights of Nature. 

Here is the link to Community Rights TV: http://
www.youtube.com/user/100firesvideos. 

The sliding scale for this event is $60 to $260 for 
two full days of training. Guidelines for sliding-scale 
are available on request. We encourage you to 
stretch…. If you are interested in attending call Peter 
Norris at 707-456-9968 (before 9pm please). If 
paying by check, please make check payable to 
Cienfuegos’ fiscal sponsor 'Co-Intelligence Institute', 
and then your fee can be considered a tax deductible 
donation to his work.   

Mail to: Peter Norris, 27660 Poppy Dr, Willits, CA 95490  

Continued from page 3 - Community Rights  

The Second Annual  

Willits Kinetic Carnivale  
Saturday, September 7, 10 am to 7 pm 
Sunday, September 8, 10 am to 5 pm 

 

“An Amazing Array of Activities 
for Aficionados of Kinetic Energy & Steam” 

 

A unique and action-packed community festival with people-
powered handcar races both days, Kinetic Fly-In Sunday, steam 
equipment run by Roots of Motive Power, Grand Ball Saturday 
night with music, 
emcees, a DJ, 
Steam Punk fashion 

show and a variety of entertainment. Starts at 10 am each day. 
Mendocino County Museum, Recreation Grove and Skunk  
Depot tracks. Info: Museum: 459-2736; 
www.MendocinoMuseum.org. www.kineticcarnivale.com 

The new Fly-In event at the Ells Field Airport features    
antique, vintage and contemporary planes on display, and   
airplane & helicopter rides (see the Valley from the air!), with 
food booths and vendors, and transportation provided to the 
Carnivale and Roots activities. Info: http://www.willitsflyin.com. 

   

      Photos courtesy Kat Cascone 

http://www.savelittlelakevalley.org/
http://www.MendocinoMuseum.org
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The Willits Community Alliance teamed up with 
the recently-formed Brooktrails Community Alliance 
to sponsor a public forum on Monday August 12th.   

The evening started with a review of the past, with 
an historic overview prepared by Richard Jergensen 
and first-hand anecdotes from long-time resident 
Edna Heidebrink. (Richard’s excellent account may 
be featured in a future newsletter.)  

The large audience then broke into 3- and 4-
person groups exploring our thoughts and reporting 
back about the present state of the community and 
ideas for our future direction.  

Responses to the question “From your perspec-
tive, what’s the state of our community?” covered a 
broad range, such as:  

● We have finite resources and need to work 
within our limits. 

● We are going through a shift in our world-view. 
Institutions and businesses are facing new challeng-
es. 

● We are an innovative, diverse, grassroots com-
munity. 

● The Caltrans bypass and the lawsuit between 
the City and Brooktrails should be seen as opportuni-
ties for us to come together.  

● The positives can outweigh the negatives. 

The next question was: “Looking to the future, 
what kind of community do we want to see?” Some of 
the answers: 

● Officials and agencies should work with com-
munity residents and create opportunities for involve-
ment.  

● The City and Brooktrails should engage in a 
dialogue and not stay stuck in lawsuits and disagree-
ments. 

● We should support local businesses, keep our 
town intact. 

● Build and appreciate our shared identity with 
more walks, volunteering and ‘barn raising’ events. 

● Community caring for and connecting more with 
our children. 

● Recognize our interdependence (as well as self
-reliance). 

●  Continue to hold meetings where all can ex-
press their views and be heard in a respectful man-
ner. 

We anticipate that Town Hall meetings planned 
by the Willits Community Alliance will keep this lively 
dialog moving forward. (See notice on page 1.) 

To get more involved with the WCA, contact Jed 
Diamond at jed@menalive.com. To attend the Brook-
trails Community Alliance meetings, contact Dennis 
Miller at djmiller44@hotmail.com. Both organizations 
wish to encourage more cooperation and bring great-
er success to our home in the heart of Mendocino 
County. 
                 — Jed Diamond and Madge Strong   

Report from: 
 

Community Alliance Meeting 

 
 
 
 

 

At left: the first 

Skunk Train 
in months 

returning to the 

Willits Depot 
on July 20  
 

Full service out of 
Fort Bragg was re-

stored on August 17.  
Visit 

www.skunktrain.com  
to learn more 

Beth Riedel is offering a series of Morning 

Herb Walks (Sept. 21, Oct. 5, Nov. 24, and Dec. 

7), as well as a series of classes on “Body 
Systems and Health” and “Basic 

Medicine Making”. 
 

 For more info, including dates, times, and to      
register, contact Beth at 459-1810. 

Brookside School Farm 
‘Tree Care Blitz’ Work Party    

 

Sunday, September 22 
10 am to 2 pm 

 

Want to see Fresh Local Organic Fruit coming to 
a School Cafeteria near YOU? We’re getting ready to 
re-open with a new farmer and we need your help!   
Anyone who is interested in volunteering an hour or 
two ( or three...) can join us to get the orchard ready 
for the new season and help clean things up a bit for 
the new farmer. 

We are partnering with Common Vision to help 
care for Brookside School Farm’s fruit trees: 

● Fertilizing Trees ● Laying Weed Guard ●  Ap-
plying Mulch ●  New Irrigation Installation ●  Tree 
Trunk Painting ●  General Farm Clean Up! 

* No gardening experience necessary. Supplies, 
Materials & Refreshments will be provided. The Farm 
is located at Spruce & Lincoln Way in Willits, in the 
back of the school field.    

For more info: Wendy Copperfield 456-9429  

mailto:jed@menalive.com
mailto:djmiller44@hotmail.com
http://www.skunktrain.com/


WELL Bucket                                                                                                                                                   6 

 

By Madge Strong 
Our 7th annual farm tour was held Sat., 

Aug. 3rd, with about 40 attendees enjoying 
the day and learning from master-
gardeners how good food can be grown 
on a small-scale here in Willits. We visited 
five farms and gardens, each with its 
unique features and approaches to 
gardening.  

First was the Willits Community 
Garden at the WISC complex, with its 42 
individual garden plots available to 
community residents, as well as straw-bail “beds,” a 
multi-layered vertical planter, a dozen fruit trees, and 
a 10,000 gallon rainwater capture tank.  

Next we went to the Green Uprising Farm, 5-
acres of old and new orchard, berry patch, a large 
passive solar greenhouse, market gardens (selling 
year-round at the Farmers’ Market), and a small co-
op goat dairy herd.  

The third stop was the Commonwealth Garden, 5

-acres owned by the Frank R. Howard Foundation as 
part of the Foundation’s new medical campus. This 
garden grows food for the hospital, as well as for the 
Willits Senior Center and Willits Food Bank. We 
spread out exploring the orchard, gazebo, and 
veggie plots.  

The tour then moved to the Golden Rule Garden, 
which has served the members of Ridgewood Ranch 
since the late 1960's and has adopted grow 

biointensive techniques, in partnership 
with Ecology Action, since 2000. They 
particularly emphasize growing grains, 
with unique varieties well-suited to our 
climate. At this point, we all enjoyed a 
delicious lunch, provided by WELL 
volunteers, in a shady picnic area.   
    Our final stop was Antonia Partridge’s 
home garden in town that shows what you 
can do on a standard city-sized lot to 
grow your own healthy, fresh food. The 
home also exemplifies ecological features 
such as grey water use and storm water 
management. We shared a berry cobbler 
in her hand-built gazebo.  

 Expanding local food production has 
been one of WELL’s major goals over its 
nine years of community work. This 7th 
tour (held almost annually) certainly 
inspired and educated us to keep growing 
and eating locally!      
.                 

              ÓÓÓ 

Report from 
 

WELL 
Farm 

Tour 

WELL Farm Tour group at the Golden Rule farm  

Inside the greenhouse at Green Uprising Farm.  
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and Bodywork 
 Clancy Rash, CMT 

 Certified Massage Therapist 

 * Swedish / Deep Tissue 

* Trigger Point  

 * Craniosacral Therapy 

 * Polarity Therapy 

 (707) 459 - 1745  

 

 

 

 

Published every Thursday - free or by donation  
We’re at the Farmers Market with the new edition each week 

Mail subscriptions via first-class mail: 
$75 / year or $40 / 6 months 

www.willitsweekly.com 

www.movetomendo.com 

 

CHRISTOPHER MARTIN 

Realtor/Associate 

License #01265829 

36 South Street, Willits, CA 95490 

OFFICE: (707) 459-6175 X14 

TOLL FREE (800) 767-9546 X14 

FAX: (707) 459-6177 

CELL: (707) 367-3173 

  

 

.%!29 ÁÎÄ /ȭ"2)%. 

!ÔÔÏÒÎÅÙÓ ÁÔ ,Á× 

ρρπ 3Ȣ -ÁÉÎ 3ÔÒÅÅÔȟ 3ÕÉÔÅ #ȟ 7ÉÌÌÉÔÓȟ #! ωυτωπ 
ÈÔÔÐȡȾȾ×××ȢÎÅÁÒÙÏÂÒÉÅÎÌÁ×ȢÃÏÍ 

ɉχπχɊ τυω-υυυρ 

ÃÊÎÅÁÒÙͽÐÁÃÉПÉÃȢÎÅÔ 
ÊÅÎÎÉÆÅÒͺÍͺÏÂÒÉÅÎͽÙÁÈÏÏȢÃÏÍ 

Patronize our 
Advertisers 

Tell them you saw 
their ads in the 

WELL Newsletter 
 

Call 459-7076 or email 
office@well95490.org to inquire 

about advertising 
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Continued from page 1, Bypass 

Now & Then Films 

presents 

 

on Thursday, September 5: 

A Layman's Guide to 

Jury Nullification  

A program for "National Jury 
Rights Day,” September 15, in-
cluding the short film: "A Layman's 
Guide to Jury Nullification."  Find 
out more about jury nullification: “a 
constitutional doctrine that allows 
juries to acquit defendants who are 
technically guilty, but who don’t 
deserve punishment." 

 

on Thursday, September 26:  

Fall and Winter 

A Survival Guide to the 
21st Century  

An epic and spectacularly pho-
tographed journey across the U.S. 
in search of what is causing our 
unfolding global crisis. This is not a 
story of despair but rather a rally-
ing effort to find our way back to-
wards harmony with nature. FALL 
AND WINTER uncovers ingenious 
new strategies for the future while 
drawing on past wisdom; it is a sur-
vival guide for the 21st century.  

The movie features wisdom 

from our local John Jeavons, 
who will lead a discussion after-
wards & share his experiences. 

This journey leads us from the 
clear cuts of Northern California to 
the Fishing communities on the 
Gulf coast, over the gaping crater 
of Bingham Canyon mine in Utah 
and into the industrial ruins of De-
troit. 

Along the way we meet people 
directly engaged in developing al-
ternatives to our industrial civiliza-
tion; a civilization which has 
pushed life on earth to the brink of 
collapse. This chorus of people 
fighting for truth, beauty and justice 
captures the essence of a new cul-
ture that is forming and will flourish 
in the seasons ahead. 
Director: Matt Anderson. Starring: 
John Jeavons, Grace Lee Boggs, 
Bruce Damer, Chellis Glendinning, 
Stanislov Grof, Chris Hedges.  
More at:  http://
fallwintermovie.com/ 

 

on Thursday, October 17:  

Gasland, part 2 

How can we protect our local 
community, state & country from 
the adverse effects of unregulated 
gas drilling? Josh Fox examines 
the long-term impact of the contro-
versial FRACKING process, 

(injecting a pressurized mixture of 
water, sand and chemicals down a 
drilled well, causing layers of rock 
deep in the earth to crack and re-
lease natural gas.)  This documen-
tary places a focus on people 
across the globe who say their 
lives have been irreparably 
changed. 

Fracking results in claims of 
poisonous water, earthquakes and 
neurological damage, The film ar-
gues that the gas industry is using 
its wealth and power to influence 
government policy on fracking, 
while buying the silence of count-
less American homeowners forced 
to move out of their longtime 
homes because their water has 
become too polluted to drink. 

Lance Simmens, one of the 
filmmakers, will be present to lead 
a discussion on taking action 
against Fracking. More at:  http://
www.gaslandthemovie.com/pdf/
GaslandScreeningGuideDate.pdf  

 

All at 7 pm 

Little Lake Grange 

291 School St. 

Info: 459-6362 
 

Suggested donation of $5-$10 
benefits the Grange 'Now and 

Then' Film Series project. 
Organic popcorn and chocolate, 

other refreshments for sale. 

Activity at 

 Wowser  
 
Wow! was it ever a great time at 
the Wowser Grand Opening in 
late July!   
With support from WELL and 
our generous friends, not to 
mention a lot of elbow grease, 
the building was ready for 
guests. 
And guests there were.   
About 150 people visited and 
took the tour, and over 40 took 

advantage of the membership special to join that day. 

Since then the excitement has continued with 
more memberships and more activity around the fa-
cility.  Faculty from Mendocino College's North Coun-
ty Center dropped by to explore options for students.  
The 3D printer team has produced a wide array of 
items.  Youth members are crafting everything from a 
gift for dad to a racing handcar for the upcoming Ki-
netic Carnivale. 

Wowser has recently offered its first classes in-
cluding the required Safety class and Basic Welding.  
Several more classes are planned for the near future, 
including two Solar Power courses, Basic Plasma 
Cutting, Basic Woodworking with Power Tools, Lost 
Wax Casting and Design Process Basics. 

Scheduling information will be available at the 
website, wowserllc.com, as will the membership ap-
plication.  Or come by 330 East Commercial between 
noon and 7 pm.                                  — Lila Ryan  

http://fallwintermovie.com/
http://fallwintermovie.com/
http://www.gaslandthemovie.com/pdf/GaslandScreeningGuideDate.pdf
http://www.gaslandthemovie.com/pdf/GaslandScreeningGuideDate.pdf
http://www.gaslandthemovie.com/pdf/GaslandScreeningGuideDate.pdf
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WELL Coordinating Committee Briefs 

July 22  
At its July 22 meeting, the CC decided to grant $100 toward sponsoring the Grange Youth Handcar entry 

in the Kinetic Carnivale races this year. WELL continues to be a fiscal sponsor enabling tax-deductible 
donations to the Wowser Academy and to SOLLV’s educational and advocacy activities. We also approved 
re-purposing the $300 allocated to Brookside School Farm for weed abatement. 

Plans for the 7th annual WELL Farm Tour were reviewed. (See separate article in this issue.) We decide 
to hold a Local Investing update on Oct. 6th, with plans to be developed for next meeting.   

We reviewed our year-to-date finances, with most items close to what was budgeted. We need to 
improve member renewals and recruitment.  We’re considering canceling our under-used phone service.  
Improvements are still needed on our website. 

 

August 26 
We discussed articles for this newsletter, reviewed the success of the Farm Tour, received an update on 

latest news regarding the bypass, and made plans for WELL’s Local Investing event on Oct. 6
th
 (all covered 

elsewhere in this issue).  
Following up on the successful evening workshop on Community Rights Ordinances with Paul 

Cienfuegos (co-sponsored by WELL in early July), Peter Norris is hoping to bring Paul Cienfuegos back for a 
2-day intensive training Oct. 19-20. (See article in this issue.) The Coordinating Committee is very supportive 
of promoting a future County initiative measure. 

We approved renewing our web domain names and are continuing efforts to upgrade our website.  
The Coordinating Committee is continuing to function with three vacancies. We’re hoping that WELL 

leadership will be reinvigorated this Fall and Winter.   
Complete minutes will be posted on our website: www.well95490.org  
 

Next CC Meetings will be: 
Monday, September 23 and Monday, October 21 

 

(Note that the Sept. meeting is rescheduled to the 4
th
 Monday instead of the usual 3

rd
.) 

WELL Coordinating 

Committee 2013 
 

 

Kimbal Dodge, 456-9128 

 office@WELL95490.org  

Holly Madrigal, 459-0447 

 one_visionary@yahoo.com 

Tim Rice, 456-1146, tim@multitalents.net 

Madge Strong, 459-1493 

 mstrong@willitsonline.com 

We currently have three vacancies on 
the CC. Anyone interested in getting more 

involved on the CC or as a volunteer, 
please come to a CC meeting 

and/or call one of us! 

Support      
WELL 

and Pay It 
Forward! 

 
 

WELL’s Pay It Forward Program (PIF) 
supports local entrepreneurs whose businesses 
meet the triple bottom line: good for the 
planet, people and profit. 

Make your check out to WELL and write 
“PIF” on the reference line. 

Please send your renewals, new 
memberships, or donations to WELL, P.O. Box 
42, Willits, CA 95490. 

All dues and donations are tax-deductible.  
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Willits Economic LocaLization 

P.O. Box 42 

Willits, CA 95490 

WELL EMAIL: office@well95490.org Website: www.well95490.org Phone: (707) 459-7076 

WHAT IS WELL? 

Willits Economic 

Localization 

 

Vision: An enduring local economy 
that provides health and security for 
our community. 
 

Mission: To foster the creation of a 
local, sustainable economy in the 
Willits area by helping residents to 
learn valuable skills and to take 
action, and by partnering with other 
organizations to share knowledge and 
support projects that build a thriving 
community. 
 

WELL is a 501(c)3 non-profit, 
membership organization. 
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Join the WELL Group on Facebook 
 

Search for “Willits Economic LocaLization” and 
choose the Group page. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/176718939023521  

www.well95490.org  
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